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Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: 316(b) Once-Through Cooling Policy |
Dear Mr. Hoppin: |

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the State Water Resources Control Board draft
316(b) policy scoping document for once through cooling for existing facilities. The Industrial
Environmental Association (IEA) represents manufacturing, technology and research and development
companies throughout Southern California and has been closely following this policy development for a
number of years. We would like to submit the following comments on the draft policy. :

In drafting this policy, the SWRCB has not considered the impact the policy will have on
compliance with the AB32 greenhouse gas emissions law. In its current form, the policy would likely.
require both nuclear facilities in the state to retrofit with cooling towers. This would likely require each
nuclear facility (a combined total of over 4,600 MW of greenhouse gas free generating output) to be’
offline for up to 18 months during the time that the state is required to have a substantial reduction in
greenhouse gas emissions. Most of the generating capacity that would be required to make up for this _
lost generation would be from greenhouse gas emitting power plants. Therefore, this policy would make - =
it difficult for the state to comply with AB32. - ' -

There are also several permitting difficulties with requiring the generating stations to comply
with the draft state policy. Due to permitting issues, it is not likely that most of the generating stations
could obtain the required permits or approvals at a minimum from the following agencies: :

. - California Coastal Commission (Coastal Development Permits)
California Air Resources Board (PM-10 offset credits)
Public Utilities Commission (Billions of dollars in rate increases not likely to be
approved by the commission for SCE and PG&E) :
. The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (adverse impacts to habitat and endangered species)
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Earlier this year, the draft policy contained a provision for a wholly disproportional cost benefit
site specific test option, We strongly believe that this provision should be placed back into the policy.
- This is supported by the recent U.S. Supreme Court decision issued earlier this year on the 316(b) issue.

. The policy should also contain a variance provision that allows the generating stations to be
exempted from the policy if they cannot comply with the policy due to environmental impacts, real
estate issues, or permitting issues. In these cases, restoration could be used under 2 variance option to
allow for these facilities to comply with the state 3 16(b) rule. ' '

In closing, we request that the SWRCR policy contain a whoily disproportional cost provision as
it did in the previous draft of the policy.: The policy should also contain a variance provision that will _

- allow each generating station to do 1 site specific assessment that due to'environmental impacts, real ,
estate issues, or permitting issues that could preclude those facilities from constructing cooling towers to
be in compliance with the policy, and thus be exempted from the policy. The requirement for a marine
mammal protection barrier should also be either removed or redone to allow for a feasibility |

Sincerely,'

Patti Krebs

Executive Director _
Industrial Environmental Association




